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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Michael Pringle, Systems Liaison Chair


Date:

July 16, 2016


Subject:
Annual Report
1. The Office of Disability Determinations (ODD) announced plans for workstation replacement of HP8200 with repurposed surplus HP 8300 due to budget constraints. Most of the HP8200 will be coming off warranty the month of July 2016. 
2. The Division of Network Engineering (DNE) is planning the refreshment of  Cisco 3750G Switch. The target is January 2016 through the end of January 2018.  

3. SSA is continuing their efforts to piloting the ACSM (AnyConnect Secure Mobility) client upgrade to version 4.2.02075. The upgrade will occur as part of the VPN connection, the new version will begin to download and install once connected. The laptop will require a reboot. The update will takes approximately 10 – 15 minutes. The updates will begin July 13th and should be completed by August 3rd. 
4. Rollout has begun to phase-in sites for the newest workstation image, Win712.  
5. The Electronic Messaging Services Branch (EMSB) will be transitioning to Skype for Business 2015. This will prepare users to users for the deployment of Office 2016, which comes with the Skype for Business 2016 only.   The Skype for Business 2015 GUI is similar to the current Lync 2013. EMSB will allow a period of up to 6 months for all the users to migrate to the new Skype for Business 2015. The cut over date is set for December 31, 2016. 

6. SSA is working on increasing bandwidth speeds in all SSA and DDS sites to 100 MBPS. Quantum Leap is a 3-year project, but many DDS sites will be upgraded in FY 2016. First phase (Phase 1A) will convert a few DDSs from multiple T-1 lines to full Ethernet.  The second phase (1B) will cover approximately 50 DDS offices and upgrade to 100 MBPS.  Both phases are expected to complete in FY 2016
7. Printer refreshment has a target of FY2016.  The current Lexmark BPA maybe extended through August 2016 timeframe. They are working on supplemental funding to get us through to the new BPA.
